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8 May 2017
Dear Parent/Guardian
As you will be aware from past communications and parent consultation meetings, the Governors of the school recommended approximately [18 months] ago, that the school should look to convert to academy status.   I am conscious of the fact that it is some time since the Governors last reported to parents in relation to this issue and I am therefore writing to you to bring you up to date with how things currently stand.
Since the last parent consultation meeting was held a number of events have occurred which have swayed the Governors views on the merits of converting to academy status at this time.
Firstly, the Government changed its policy on supporting single academy trusts.  You may recall from the first consultation meeting that the recommendation from the Board of Governors was that Hutton Rudby should convert as a single, standalone academy (rather than being a member of a multi academy trust) but working in collaboration with an established successful secondary school academy.   The change in Government policy meant that the door was closed on that particular proposal.
Secondly, the Government backtracked on its agenda to compel all schools to convert to academy status.  This took away the immediate imperative for Hutton Rudby to take its destiny into its own hands before its destiny was forced upon it by others.

Thirdly, Mrs Beanland gave notice to the Governors that, after leading the school so successfully for so many years, she intended to retire at the end of the 2015/16 academic year.
Finally, the school staff has had to devote a great deal of time over the past 12 months (and continue to devote a great deal of time) 
to achieving the successful adoption and implementation of the new key stage 1 and key stage 2 curriculum, which represents a step change from the curriculum previously taught.
Taking into account of all of the above factors, the Governors took the view that the most immediate and important priorities for the school were the appointment and integration of the new head teacher and the implementation of the new curriculum.   It was decided that to continue to progress academy conversion proposals at that time would risk distracting the Governors and the school staff from those more immediate priorities.
For the reasons outlined above therefore, the Governors took the decision to put the academy issue on hold for the present time.   The Governors will of course, continue to keep the situation under review and I will let you know should there be any future change to this position.

Yours sincerely

K Dawson
Mrs Kate Dawson

Chair of Governors
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